 MINUTES OF THE

INSURANCE INSTITUTE OF BOLTON

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

TUESDAY 25th MARCH 2014 

HELD AT THE OFFICES OF AXA INSURANCE

PARKLANDS, REEBOK, HORWICH

The meeting commenced at 5.30pm, there were 16 members present.  
The President, Julie Sharkey was in the Chair.

1. Notice convening the AGM
By order of the Council, the Annual General Meeting of the Insurance Institute of Bolton is to be held at the offices of Axa Insurance plc, Parklands, Middlebrook, Horwich, Bolton, at 5.30pm on Tuesday 25th March 2014.

A letter to this effect was sent to all members on 27th February, 2014 in accordance with the terms of the Constitution.

2. Apologies

Apologies had been received from Andy Beder, Frank McCreesh, Phil Derbyshire, and Karen Thew.
3. Minutes
The Minutes of the 2013 AGM had been circulated.  
The minutes were proposed to be accepted as a true record by Steven Buckley
and seconded by Ian German.
4. Council Report
The Annual Report of the Insurance Institute of Bolton had been circulated to all members and was taken as accurate. 
Proposed by Mike Haworth and seconded Dave Williams.
5. Treasurer’s Statement of Accounts
Bob Davie read out a circulated copy of the Statement of Accounts. 
These showed a surplus of £33,031.97 of income over expenditure.  
The Bolton Insurance Institute is still financially sound with monies invested in 3 accounts as can be seen. 
Proposed by David Williams and seconded by Martin Ashfield.
The members present at the meeting accepted the accounts unanimously.

6. Election of Governing Body and Auditors
a) President, Deputy President and Vice Presidents
The nominations were as follows:-

For President

-
Bob Davie
For Deputy President
-
Joanne Kirby
On a vote proposed by Steve Buckley and seconded by Ian German the members present at the meeting accepted the nominations unanimously.

The nominations for Vice-Presidents, in addition to Ernest Morgan as honorary Vice-President were:-

· Julie Sharkey
· Steve Howell

· Frank McCreesh

· Andy Beder

Proposed by Mike Haworth and seconded by Richard Hope.
b) Secretary and Treasurer
The nominations were as follows:-

For Secretary

-
Michelle Mellor
For Treasurer

-
Steve Buckley
Proposed by Joanne Kirby and seconded by Steve Howell.
c) Council Members
For the remaining positions on Council, the nominations were 
David Williams, Richard Hope, Gareth Rose, Mark Booth, Libby Vincent,  Karen Thew, Martin Ashfield, Philip Derbyshire, Fiona Tomlinson, Lisa Jackson and Keely Barlow 
On a vote proposed by Steve Howell and seconded by Julie Greenwood, members at the meeting accepted them unanimously.

d) Auditors

On a vote proposed by Bob Davie and seconded by Michelle Mellor, members at the meeting accepted the nomination of Anthony Gray & Co for 2014-2015 unanimously.  

7. Presentation of W.L. Bowen and Past President’s Trophy
The President thanked ALL MEMBERS on council for the work carried out during the past 12 months and found with great difficulty to choose 2 council members to be presented with the TROPHIES –

1. Presentation of the Past Presidents Trophy for contributing to the charities, sports and social activities. 

2. Presentation of the WL Bowen Trophy for significantly assisting the president during her presidential year. 

As you all continue to perform your duties required by the roles you have undertaken in an excellent and professional manner

I have chosen the following 2 Council members as I feel they have both been very active in their roles during this past year

1.  Past President Trophy   -          Fiona Tomlinson – for her contributions towards Sports &Social, website enhancements – getting people interested and involved in events

2.  W L Bowen Trophy  -                Martin Ashfield – for his  L&D sessions – varied topics/feedback forms collated CPD certs given out events well attended

As council members are all aware, they signed a nomination form to make 2 of our members LIFE VICE PRESIDENTS   Mike Haworth and Ian German

However, the CII do not have provisions for this but I could not let it go unnoticed, so to celebrate their achievement I hereby present them with a token of appreciation on behalf of all Bolton Council Members and the Bolton membership to enjoy at their leisure.
PRESIDENT REMARKS
The President provided her final speech as President. 

“When I sat here 12 months ago all I could think about was how to get back in this seat in 12 months time because I was apprehensive of the year ahead, not knowing what was fully involved and expected from me.   Especially in this our 50th Anniversary year

My thoughts were of how many important and notable people had been in this situation.  As I am sure they have worn the ceremonial badge with pride and dignity long may it continue. 

I thought back to how the first President Bill Bowen would have conducted himself, and think how the times have changed so much.  My biggest fear was not to let the Institute down like I am sure Bill Bowen and all Presidents of the past have not let the Institute down.

However as the year progressed I grew into the position and began to enjoy myself.  Acting in a sound and professional manner on every occasion and at every event attended. 

I have represented the institute on a number of events throughout the year both locally and nationally.  On occasions I have travelled to London for the –

· Network Conference (GWP)

· Education Day

Locally I attended 

· 3 regional council meetings – attended by President/Deputy/Regional Representative

· Discover Risk Seminar

· Variety of S&S Events

· Variety of Learning and Development Sessions

Therefore I must congratulate the person who thought I would make a good President for recommending me, obviously they were spot on. 

Now for the best part of the speech the part of the job that grew on me as time went by.  I must have been doing something right because I think I was the only President to be invited to every dinner on the dinner circuit apart from the Isle of Man.  Completion of the dinners will be Friday 28th March at Chester.  Good friendships have been formed amongst the Presidents and look to have a gathering of Past Presidents in May which I have will take place.

Summer Ball – led by Carrie Scanlon was an excellent evening – Carrie has now left council and we wish her all the best

Welcome to Lisa Jackson and Keely Barlow for the YM Committee and already busy planning this year’s summer ball, details to follow.

We wish them an enjoyable time on council

On reflection, we must consider carefully events for PFS members during 2014/15 to ensure the program will attract these members.  Hopefully Clare Farrell will be able to assist more in this area during the coming year.  I must add though that we have done and without doubt an exceptional job this year on the L&D sessions.

Finally, I would like to hand over the Badge of Office to Bob Davie which in itself gives the incoming Deputy President a new role

Therefore I would quickly like to say to Joanne, who is taking up the new role to prepare herself as much as possible as in filling this post, 12 months will quickly go by therefore learn and take part in as much as you can and all best wishes for 2014/15.

On behalf of the Bolton Institute I wish Bob every success in his Presidential year and I am sure he will do an excellent job, as he will have the same backing of a good Council as I have had over the past 12 months.   I have truly enjoyed my year, learned and increased my knowledge of what the CII is about.  Thanks to each one of you for your support in assisting me to represent you all during our 50th Anniversary, it has been an honour and may it continue for your incoming President.”
8. Any Other Business
Bob Davie the upcoming President advised “I share the sentiment of everyone who has preceded me when I say how honoured and delighted I am to accept the post of President of the Insurance Institute of Bolton. I have no doubt that I also share their feelings of trepidation at the thought of what lies in front of me.

I have only been involved in the Institute for 4 years but each of the Presidents I have worked with have done such a magnificent job that it will be a real challenge to come close to their standards never mind match or exceed them.

I will, however, carry out my duties to the best of my ability and hope that you will not find me wanting.

What will make my job achievable is the fact that I will be working with a team of experienced and capable Council Members. Some years ago, I joined a local golf club, having been sponsored by a work colleague: As soon as my membership was confirmed and I had handed over £500 for joining fee and 12 months subscription, I invited him to have a game, whereupon he announced that he was resigning from the Golf Club and taking up cycling.

History repeated itself when the person who approached me to ask if I would consider becoming President of The Insurance Institute of Bolton announced that he would no longer be the Dinner Secretary – Thanks Mike. Hopefully, someone will volunteer to don Mike’s apron and I am confident that Mike will make himself available to offer guidance, advice and a helping hand when requested.

The Annual Dinner is the culmination of the Presidential year and I was impressed by the obvious enthusiasm and professionalism which Julie displayed when she took centre stage at our 50th Anniversary Dinner – On behalf of all Council Members present and those who are unable to be with us today, I would like to thank Julie for everything she has achieved on our behalf during the past year and express my hope that she will continue as an active Council Member for many years to come.

Julie, it only remains for me to present you with your Past President’s Badge – You can certainly wear it with pride. 

The date of the first Council Meeting will be Tuesday 15th April at 8.30am here at AXA’s offices and I am delighted to have received confirmation that AXA will continue to host our Council Meetings for the coming 12 months. We owe them a debt of gratitude.

Due to Bolton playing at home tonight, I have arranged for us to have a drink, far from the madding crowd at The Rivington Grill, Station Road, Blackrod, BL6 5JF – a 10 minute drive from here – I do hope you will join me”.

It was also raised by Ian German that special thanks should go to Sandra Hind for the assistance she has provided Bolton Council to which we all agreed and Julie Sharkey volunteered to write a letter to acknowledge this.

It was noted that Sue Waddington one of our past presidents at the dinner had advised she was amazed in the vibrancy of Bolton council and was glad she travelled from Berkshire.

Everyone reaffirmed that Julie has been one of the best presidents that Bolton has had and everyone acknowledged this and agreed entirely.
The date of the first Council meeting was set as Tuesday 15th April at 8.30am venue is Axa Insurance, Parklands, Middlebrook, Bolton. 
In closing the meeting, Bob Davie reminded that everyone was invited to join him for the customary beverage with directions provided and the meeting closed at 6.05pm.
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